	ST AMBROSE’S PARISH KIDDERMINSTER

The Rectory, Birmingham Road, Kidderminster DY10 2BY (01562 822839)

OUR LADY & ST PIUS X, Canterbury Road, Kidderminster DY11 6DR (01562 748474)

SACRED HEART & OUR LADY, Berrington Road, Tenbury Wells

Parish Clergy : Fr Douglas Lamb
In retirement : Revd. Thomas Ashcroft & Revd. Dr Peter Mason
In Formation : Charles Duncombe, Adam Nicholls & Richard Tovey


Third Sunday of Easter Year C      Psalter Week 3      CTS Sunday Missal p.470       Wk.ending April 13th/14th 2013                    
MASS TIMES AND INTENTIONS FOR THE COMING WEEK;
ST AMBROSE’S 
Monday  
8.30 a.m.
John Donovan RIP
Tuesday
7.30 a.m. 
Intentions of Paul Watkins
Wednesday
7.30 a.m.
Deceased of McElroy family
Thursday
11.30 a.m.
Thomas Dalton RIP 


7.30 p.m.
Adoration until 10.00 p.m. (Compline 9.45 p.m.)
Friday

7.00 p.m.
Intentions of Marie Yates
Saturday
9.00 a.m.
(Old Rite) Janet Andrews RIP
5.45 p.m.  
Intentions of Tom and Christine Hopkins
Sunday

9.30 a.m.       
Gene Whitwam RIP
OUR LADY’S









     
Monday

10.00 a.m.
Holy Communion (Prayer Group)
Friday

9.00 – 9.45 a.m.Adoration

10.00 a.m.
Intentions of Susie Kealey
Sunday

5.00 p.m.
Celia Knowles RIP
SACRED HEART
Sunday

11.30 a.m.
The People of the Parish
CONFESSIONS:
St Ambrose’s
Saturday  11.45 a.m. – 12.45 p.m.; 6.30 p.m. – 7.30 p.m. and by request.




Sacred Heart
By request.

MINISTRIES FOR THE COMING WEEK:
Altar Servers for the morning Mass :
Callum Atkins, Robert Darbyshire
    
Eucharistic Ministers



Readers
St Ambrose’s:
Saturday 5.45 p.m.   
B Galvin, C Geraghty, C Hopkins

Filipino Mass
Sunday 9.30 a.m.     
R Barber, C Duncombe, E Fox, P Hunt, M Roy
M Holmes
Our Lady’s:
Sunday 5.00 p.m.     
M Bowdler, P Bowdler, A Harris


B Gavan, O DaCosta
Sacred Heart:
Sunday 11.30 a.m.
S Coates, M Peyton



to be appointed
Church Cleaners (St Ambrose’s) :     
Team E





Offertory Counters: Group 7
Please pray for our parishioners who are sick, and for all who have need of our prayers, especially:  Pope Benedict XVI, Dorothy Atwell, Albert and Elsie Barr, Peggy Baynton, Christina Bickley, Frank Bourke, Matteo Butera, Linda Button, Nora Collins, David Connolly, Rob Conway, Kitty Cooper, Elsie Corti, Rob Cotgrave, Jane Cox, Eamonn Dalton, Joni Dunlea, Joe Egan, Vera Farley, Sr Maureen Fay, Victoria Fleming, Sheila Freeman, Anthony Georgieff, Shirley Hale, May Hampsey, Claire Hampton, Margaret Harley, Mary Harris, Rita Harrod, Jim Heffernan, Christine & Tom Hopkins, Vicki Houghton, Philip Hunt, Jane Jenner, Keeley John,  Ben Kelly, Marie Lane, Lynda Law, Felicity Librie, Audrey Little, Eleanor Lloyd, Bridget Locke, Arwen Lockley, Peter McQuillan, Fernanda & Michael Maffei, Marjorie Male, Lynne Marshall, Lee Maund,  Sheila Mikulicz, Peter Mullard, Jean Mulligan, Kitty Murray, John Nangle, Mary Nangle, Andrew Neale, Delia Nepi, Margaret Norris, Pat Norris, Beatrice ‘Myrtle’ O’Mahoney, Daniel Oxenham, Joyce Parker, Chris Price, Pat Quinn, Janet Richards, Nancy Ruffinato, George & Sheila Rywacki, Harold Salter,  Jonathan Slater, Cecil Smith, Pearl Stanley, Marie Stokes, Carmen Thomas, Jim Thomas, Peter Towers, Frances Tovey, Patricia Virr, Maureen Walton, George Watkins, Mick Westwood, Eric Whittaker, Edith Wilkes, May Williams, Julie Wright and Rene Yates.

Entrance Antiphon :
Cry out with joy to God, all the earth; O sing to the glory of his name.  O render him glorious praise.  Alleluia.
Response to the Psalm :
I will praise you, Lord, you have rescued me.
Gospel Acclamation : 
Alleluia, Alleluia!  Christ has risen: He who created all things, and has granted His mercy to men.  Alleluia.
Preface III of Easter :
p.361. 

Eucharistic Prayer : III p.611.                    Mystery of Faith : I
              (9.30 a.m.) 

p.174


Communion Antiphon :
Jesus said to His disciples: Come and eat.  And He took bread and gave it to them, alleleuia.
This Parish is part of the Archdiocese of Birmingham: Registered as a Charity BRCDTR 234216
Website : www.stambrosekidderminster.org.uk

E-mail: stambrosekidderminster@btinternet.com
MR IAN CLUBLEY :  Our children return to School on Tuesday and will welcome Mr Ian Clubley as their new Head Master.  He comes to us after a very successful period as Deputy Head of St Joseph’s, Droitwich.  His wife, Catherine (formerly Catherine Martin) attended our School and returned there as a Teacher for several years.  She is now Head Mistress of St Peter’s First School in Bromsgrove.  This is a very important moment in the life of the School and Parish and I hope we shall all support Mr Clubley with our prayers.
BAPTISMS :  Today during Mass at Tenbury Lucy Coates (granddaughter of Sarah) will receive the Sacrament of Baptism.  At St Ambrose’s this afternoon, Archie Thomas Morris will be baptised.  He, too, has a very good Parish pedigree – grandson of Tim and Elaine Yates.

REST IN PEACE :  On Wednesday at Herons Wood Nursing Home, Peter Anton died, after a long and difficult illness.  His wife, Jane, attends St Ambrose’s each Sunday morning.  Funeral arrangements will be published when available.  We have also been asked to arrange a Funeral for Margaret Alderman.  This will take place at Wyre Forest Crematorium on April 25th.
ANNIVERSARY :  Next Saturday is the anniversary of the death in 1955 of one of Mr Clubley’s predecessors, Sister Catherine McGrann.  She was Head Mistress 1910 – 1937.
TEAS AND COFFEES :  Coffees and teas will be provided in the Borromeo Hall after 9.30 a.m. Mass by the Choir and next Sunday by the Pre-School Group.
SOWING THE SEEDS :  The Kidderminster Deanery has organised a Series of 12 weekly meetings to help us to grow in Faith.  These will be held at Our Lady of Mount Carmel, Redditch and will be on successive Monday evenings, beginning tomorrow, April 15th 7.30 p.m. – 9.00 p.m.  Some of the Deanery Clergy will be taking part, Fr Eddie Clare (from Mount Carmel), Monsignor Graham Wilkinson (St Peters, Bromsgrove) and Fr Lamb, together with Sister Gillian Murphy, of the Maryvale Department for Parish and Family Catechesis.  These meetings will be appropriate for Catechists, those who might wish to become Catechists, and for anyone seeking a deeper understanding of the Faith.
GREENHILL PACT :  The next meeting for parishioners living in the Greenhill area will be in the Adams Lounge tomorrow at 7 p.m., when issues of important local interest will be discussed.  All Greenhill residents are welcome.

DEANERY PILGRIMAGE :  Those taking part in the Deanery Pilgrimage in honour of Blessed Dominic Barberi are asked to be ready for a prompt departure from St Ambrose’s on Wednesday at 8.45 a.m.  The Coach fare is £11; and lunch is being provided at St Helen’s, prior to the Mass in the afternoon.
AMBROSIAN GROUP :  The members of the Group meet for their monthly shared lunch on Thursday in St Ambrose’s Parish Hall from 11.45 a.m.  New members welcome.
FIRST HOLY COMMUNION :  The next meeting of parents, children and Catechists preparing for First Holy Communion will be in the School Hall on Thursday at 6.30 p.m.
MRS MARIE YATES :  Thanks to those who contributed to Mrs Yates’ retirement Collection last week-end.  Further donations may be made at any time before the retirement Mass on Friday at 7 p.m., at which Bishop Philip Pargeter will be the Principal Celebrant.  All parishioners are welcome to the Mass, and the Celebration Buffet in the Borromeo Hall, which is being prepared by Giovanni Sorrentino.
PARISH RAMBLE :  Saturday 20th April.  Just over four miles of field, paths and woodland, with a few stiles.  Meet at 10.30 a.m. at the Village Hall at Worfield, off the A454 Wolverhampton – Bridgnorth Road, three miles north east of Bridgnorth.   Contact Mary Heffernan (K. 743639) with any queries, or to arrange a lift if needed.

KIDDERMINSTER VALENTINES will be performing “Songs for Charity” at Baxter Church on 20th April at 7.30 p.m. for the Mayor’s Charity ‘MIND’.  They will be accompanied by The Vocalettes and both Wolverley and Cookley Community Choirs.  Tickets are £5 available from Judy Morris K.751753, Beards and Tiger’s Eye.  Information from Pam Cunningham K.630914.
PARISH SUNDAY LUNCH :  Sunday, 21st April 12.15 – 2.30 p.m.  Choice of Turkey or Lamb.  £1 to book a place plus donations on the day.  Tickets available after Sunday Mass. Children eat free.

BIBLE STUDY :  Do join us for our thoughts and discussion of the Scriptures.  All welcome.  Wednesday, 1st May 2 p.m. – 3.45 p.m. at Our Lady’s, Habberley.  The meeting for 17th April has been cancelled because of the Deanery Pilgrimage.

SUMMER HOG ROAST – Sunday, 14th July in the Rectory Garden.  Whole, spit-roasted hog plus other meats, with mixed salads, sauces, breads and a buffet table full of desserts.  Printed and numbered tickets must be purchased in advance before Friday, 12th July (available shortly) £6.50 per person – children free.  All profits to the Parish.  2.30 p.m. start until late evening – bar open!
BACK TO CHURCH SUNDAY :  The Kidderminster Deanery is organising a ‘Back to Church Sunday’ to be held in all the parishes across the Deanery on September 29th.  Each parish has been asked to appoint a Co-ordinator, and he will work with designated members of our Communities at St Ambrose’s, Our Lady’s and the Sacred Heart in our preparation.  I ask everyone to co-operate fully in this important initiative, and to work and pray for its success.
FINANCES :
i. The Mite Scheme – Thank you, generous parishioners, for more donations amounting to £30 for this tiny charity which

Spends all money received on re-hydration sachets for babies and small children weakened by diarrhoea, often at the point of death.  This is a huge problem in refugee camps where sanitation is poor.  Most refugees have fled from war zones or natural disasters and are already in a poor state.  Please help them.  Just a handful of 5p coins will relieve distress and save lives.  Any donations, however small, are desperately needed.  Please leave any contributions at the Rectory, or telephone Jennifer Bush, 01684 563241, to arrange collection.  Thank you.
ii. UCM Easter Egg Raffle – The raffle held in aid of Kemp Hospice raised a total of £116.60 and was won by Fran Oborski.  
Many thanks for your support.
iii. Thank you for the generous Offertory last week of £1,155,39.  (Loose £741.79.  Envelope Scheme £413,60).

iv. The Good Friday Collection for the Holy Places realised £366.09.
v. Donations for CAFOD were £13.26.
vi. The Bamenda Fund Collection at Tenbury was £49.10.
vii. Thanks to the Whist Drive for a further donation of £100.

viii. A cheque for £1,575.91 has been sent to the Archdiocese of Bamenda, for their Maryvale Catechetical Department.
GOLDEN WEDDING :  Our prayers, congratulations and best wishes to the Revd. and Mrs Tom Ashcroft who are celebrating their Golden Wedding Anniversary at this time.
BORROMEO HALL/ADAMS LOUNGE :  Available for functions of all kinds: parties, receptions, etc. Please contact Mary Preston (07513 295817) or Margaret Blizard (07742 730680).

EVERY FRIDAY :  Folk Music in the Adams Lounge with visiting musicians/singers and instrumentalists. Free admission 8.00pm – late. 
